




















































Water Boards

State Water Resources Control Board

June 12, 2015

BYRON-BETHANY IRRIGATION DISTRICT

C/O RICK GILMORE, GENERAL MANAGER
7995 BRUNS ROAD

BYRON. CA 94514

Q. BnowN Jn.

JUN 1 5 2015

Matthew Rodriooez

Byron-Bethany
Irrigation District

In Regards to Claim of Right(s) [ID (password)]: S021256 (407769)

NOTICE OF UNAVAILABILITY OF WATER AND NEED FOR IMMEDIATE CURTAILMENT

FOR THOSE DIVERTING WATER IN THE SACRAMENTO-SAN JOAQUIN WATERSHEDS

AND DELTA WITH A PRE-1914 APPROPRIATIVE CLAIM COMMENCING DURING OR

AFTER 1903

On January 23, 2015 and again on April 2, 2015, the State Water Resources Control Board
(State Water Board) issued a Notice of Surface Water Shortage and Potential for Curtailment
due to dry conditions throughout the State. On April 1, 2015, the Governor issued an executive
order, order B-29-15, continuing the state of emergency, initially enacted on January 17, 2014,
due to drinking water shortages, diminished water for agriculture production, degraded habitat
for fish and wildlife, increased wildfire risk and the threat of saltwater contamination to fresh
water supplies in the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta (Delta).

On April 23, 2015 and May 1, 2015, the State Water Board issued curtailment notices to all
post-1914 appropriative water rights in the Sacramento and San Joaquin River watersheds,
inclusive of the Delta, due to insufficient projected water supplies. Based on updated water
supply projections provided by the Department of Water Resources in early May, the State
Water Board is now notifying pre-1914 claims of right, with a prioritydate of 1903 and later for
the Sacramento-San Joaquin watersheds and the Delta, that, due to ongoing drought
conditions, there is insufficient water in the system to service their claims of right.

Curtailment of Certain Pre-1914 Claims of Right Commenced During or After 1903:
Based upon the most recent reservoir storage and inflow projections, along with forecasts for
future precipitation events, the existing water supply in the Sacramento-San Joaquin
watersheds and Delta watersheds is insufficient to meet the needs of some pre-1914 claims of
right. With this notice, the State Water Board is notifying pre-1914 appropriative claims of right
with a prioritv date of 1903 and later within the Sacramento -San Joaquin watersheds and Delta
of the need to immediately stop diverting water with the exceptions discussed below. This
condition of curtailment will continue until water conditions improve. Even if there is water
physically available at your point of diversion, that water is necessary to meet more senior water
right holders' needs or the water may be released previously stored water which must continue
instream to serve its intended beneficial use. If precipitation occurs in the following weeks or
months, you should not commence diversion before being notified by the State Water Board
that water is legally available for diversion under your priority of right. Evaluations for additional
curtailments of more senior rights will be made every two weeks through September.
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